
NOTICE OF DETERMINATION 

TO: Governor's Office of Planning and Research 
State Clearinghouse Office 
1400 Tenth Street, Room 113 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

SCH NO.: 2004121068 

FROM: State Water Resources Control Board 
Division of Drinking Water 
2 MacArthur Place, Suite 150 
Santa Ana, CA 92707 

LEAD AGENCY: Fallbrook Public Utility District (FPUD) 
PHONE NUMBER: (760) 728-1125 CONTACT PERSON: Jack Bebee 
WATER SYSTEM NO.: 3710702 

PROJECT TITLE: Marine Corps Base Camp Pendleton Southern Water System (MCB CamPen 
SWS), New Well 2604 (Project) 

PROJECT LOCATION: Marine Corps Base Camp Pendleton within San Diego County 

PROJECT DESCRIPTION: New Well 2604 is part of the Santa Margarita River (SMR) Conjunctive 
Use Project (CUP). The SMR CUP includes upgrades to existing facilities and construction of new 
facilities to help meet the long-term water demands of the MCB CamPen SWS and FPUD. Well 2604 
is one of three wells being installed in the Upper Ysidora Sub-basin. Construction of the well requires 
temporary ground disturbance of approximately 57,600-ft2, and permanent impacts of approximately 
14,400-ft2. The well will have a maximum water extraction capacity of up to 2.5 cubic feet per second. 
The well will be turned off and on according to demand and groundwater levels. An access road, 120-
feet wide, with a 20-foot buffer on each side will be installed for power poles, overhead lines, and 12-
inch diameter collection pipelines. Using available data and modeling, the well location will be sited to 
avoid pumping of existing groundwater contamination plumes. 

PUBLIC AGENCY APPROVING PROJECT AND CARRYING OUT PROJECT: The Lead Agency is 
carrying out the Project. The State Water Resources Control Board (State Water Board), Division of 
Drinking Water (DDW) is a Responsible Agency for the Project. The DOW has issued a drinking 
water supply permit 05-08-20PA-006 for the above described Project on April 29, 2020 and has made 
the following California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) determinations regarding the Project: 

1. An Environmental Impact Report was prepared by the Lead Agency for the Project pursuant to 
the provisions of CEQA. 

2. Mitigation measures were made a condition of Lead Agency's approval of the Project. 
3. A mitigation monitoring and reporting plan was adopted by the Lead Agency for this Project. 
4. A Statement of Overriding Considerations was not adopted by the Lead Agency for the Project. 
5. The Project will not have any significant water quality impacts. 

A record of water supply permit approval for the Project is available to the general public at the State 
Water Board, Division of Drinking Water District Office listed below. The Environmental Impact Report 
is available from the Lead Agency. 

Responsible Agency: State Water Board DDW 
District Office: nt A a 
Signature: _,,__ __ _,_~- - -------------- Date: 4/29/2020 
Name: Ashle Title: District Engineer Phone: 714-558-4706 
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